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For Immediate Release  November 16, 2021 
 

MCTXSheriff Investigates Officer Involved Shooting 
 

Shortly before midnight on November 15, 2021, the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office was 
dispatched to the 10700 block of Stidham Road in Conroe, in reference to a domestic disturbance. 
Initial reports indicated that a male, identified as 45 year old Brian Sander, was threatening to kill his 
wife and their livestock. It was also reported that he was in possession of several firearms, and was 
threatening to kill any officers who responded. When the Deputies arrived on scene, they found Mr. 
Sander standing near a vehicle holding a shotgun. As Deputies issued commands to Mr. Sander, he 
abruptly turned on the Deputies, pointing the shotgun in their direction. The Deputies then fired 
multiple rounds at Mr. Sander, striking him several times. The Deputies immediately rendered first 
aid, and summoned EMS personnel to the scene. Mr. Sander was transported to a local area hospital, 
where he is in stable condition, and is expected to survive. 

 
Mr. Sander is currently facing charges of Aggravated Assault on a Peace Officer, and may have 

additional charges at the conclusion of the investigation. This incident is still under investigation by 
the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Homicide/Violent Crimes Unit, Montgomery County 
District Attorney’s Office, and the Texas Rangers.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Specialist Lee Knudsen 
Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 
Administrative Services 
Follow us @MCTXSheriff 

http://www.mctxsheriff.org
https://www.facebook.com/MCTXSheriff/?ref=bookmarks
https://twitter.com/MCTXSheriff?lang=en
https://www.instagram.com/mctxsheriff/
https://nextdoor.com/agency-detail/tx/montgomery-county/montgomery-county-sheriffs-office-4/

